
Last minute Answers to questions 
We are all back at school tomorrow 

Arrival and Pick Up 
 Look at timetable below for times and drop off areas. 

 DO NOT arrive early – 5 minutes before is fine 

 Siblings can be dropped off and picked at the same time (earlier time) 

 One way system and for the moment, the playground cannot be an area for social 

catch-ups 

 

School Office Enquiries 
 All enquiries to the office should be made by email or phone call 

 Only one person in the building at a time 

 Appointments can be made if you need to come in to the office – just call 
 

  8:55 9:10  10:20 10:50  11:45 12:30  3:00 3:15 

Nursery  Drop off 
(Nursery 
Entrance) 

         Pick Up 

Reception  Drop off 
(KS1 
playground) 

  Break 
(20mins) 

  Lunch 
(45mins) 

  Pick 
Up 

 

Year 1   Drop off 
(KS1 
playground) 

  Break 
(20mins) 

  Lunch  
(45 mins) 

  Pick Up 

Year 2 
 
 

  Drop off 
(KS2 
playground) 

  Break  
(20 mins) 

  Lunch  
(45 mins) 

  Pick Up 

Year 3 
 
 

 Drop off 
Mrs Langton 
(KS2 
playground) 
Mr 
Jenkinson 
(Cloakroom 
side) 

  Break 
(20 mins) 

  Lunch  
(45 mins) 

  Pick 
Up 

 

Year 4 
 
 

 Drop off 
(KS2 
playground) 

  Break  
(20 mins) 

  Lunch 
(45 mins) 

  Pick 
Up 

 

Year 5 
 
 

  Drop off 
KS2 
playground 
(Miss Smith) 
or 
cloakrooms 
 ( Mr Tyler) 

  Break 
(20mins) 

  Lunch 
(45mins) 

  Pick Up 

Year 6   Drop off 
(KS2 
playground) 

  Break 
(20mins) 

  Lunch 
(45mins) 

  Pick Up 



 

Hand Sanitiser 
 No hand sanitiser to be brought to school 

 Government guidelines outline regular hand washing and increased respiratory 

hygiene 
 

Equipment 
 

PE Kits 
 PE kits should not be brought into school.  Your teacher will let you know what day 

they are doing PE and your child should come to school in their PE kit for the day. 
 

Plimsolls 
 Plimsolls will be needed for inside classrooms and the school building 

 

Book Bags 
 Book bags can be brought to school and they will be stored in the pupils own drawer 

for the day. 

 Only bring into school what is necessary – no additional luggage 
 

Lunch boxes 
 Lunch boxes should be brought in as normal. 

 All children will be eating packed lunches, ether from home or supplied through 

Fresh Start 
 

Water Bottles 

 A named water bottle MUST be brought into school each day 

 

Pencil Cases and equipment 
 Pupils do not need to bring in their own pens etc – each child is provided with their 

own equipment by the school and this is kept in their drawer for their use only 
 

 

Equipment and personal belongings from last year 
 All belongings left in the cloakrooms or pupil drawers last year has been moved on to 

the pupils’ new classroom – to be taken home or put in their new drawer. 
 

 

 



Swimming 
 There will be no swimming until at least January as the pool is closed for 

maintenance 
 

Coughs and Colds 
 We are moving into Autumn and Winter and pupils will get colds and coughs 

 If they just have the ‘sniffles’ they should come to school as usual 

 Any worries about illness (in regards to COVID 19) should follow guidelines in terms 

of self-isolation and testing 
 

School Meals 

 School meals MUST be ordered in good time. 

 Fresh Start will no longer be able to provide a lunch at short notice 

 If a lunch is not ordered or forgotten then one will need to be brought to school by 

a family member or friend 

 Please make sure you order a week in advance 
 

Woodlands and Everdon 
 Government Guidance has not changed in regards to residential trips 

 Woodlands is now planned for February  

 Everdon is now planned for May 

 This will be reviewed in line with Government Guidance 
 

FULL GUIDANCE 
 Full Guidance is still on the school website under the Coronavirus Tab 

 

 

Looking forward to seeing you all tomorrow 


